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1.
Welcome and Apologies.
The chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked e-on for their sponsorship. RB conveyed the above apologies.

2.
Minutes and matters arising from the previous quarterly meeting held on 28th February 2008 in Leicester.

There were no minutes or matters arising as the meeting was a site visit to the Mark Group headquarters in Leicester.
3.
Mike Peverill provided an over-view of his role as the East Midlands Climate Change coordinator. The role looks at mitigation and adaptation for both public and private sectors. Climate change and its effects are increasingly part of the Governments framework and setting out performance indicators will make the topic part of performance management at the highest levels. Whilst there are still some individuals who have yet to accept climate change and its implications others are quick to appoint blame on developing countries such as China. However, a comparison of carbon emissions per capita show that this is assumption is not correct.
Research is currently being undertaken to record the full costs of extreme weather events that have occurred within the East Midlands during the last few years. Good mitigation policies are in place but strategies for adaptation at regional level still need to be developed.  Sharing information will aid Local Authorities to be better prepared for such events in the future. It is hoped that the emergency services and other organizations will also be involved in this research in the future – again to help plan for possible future emergencies. 

4.
Nigel Dewberry and Pete Dolby of Climate Change Energy provided details of the services they are able to offer to Local Authorities. A copy of their presentation is attached.
5.
Lisa Sims - Eon
Lisa reported that there have been lots of staff changes at the Ipswich office. The details of the CERT programme have yet to be finalised. It is hoped that ground source heat pumps and external wall insulation may be offered although only on a limited basis. A new fridge savers scheme has also been proposed for later this year. CFL’s and power downs are still available for priority clients and the Eon caring energy scheme is still operating. For more details please contact Lisa on 07736 617946 / Lisa.Sims@eonenergy.com.
6.
HECA rebrand.
DM asked everyone for their opinions on the proposed changes to the HECA logo, name and strap line. The majority of the forum felt that the proposed logo was acceptable but where undecided about the name ‘Carbon Action Network’. Many felt that the proposed name would not really reflect what HECA offices do as their main focus i.e. energy efficiency. This led to discussions about the possible expansion of the role in view of changes to the Energy Efficiency Advice Centres and Local Authority agendas. DM asked everyone to consider the matter and get back to her with comments or suggestions.
7.
Simon Church – EAGA
No updates yet on changes to the Warm Front budgets which are now subject to a full judicial review. An enquiry into the current grant system has found that the cost of new systems installed by EAGA are below market average and in many cases gas and oil replacement boilers are also competitively priced. The majority of grant applications to EAGA are for heating measures which makes the average grant price higher. SC informed everyone that the costs of insulation measures are generally paid out of CERT rather than the Warm Front grant.
All installers who carry out Warm Front measures are vendor rated - including Iguana and Miller Pattison and do not set their own prices. A review of the effects of Warm Front grants has found that generally fuel costs for householders are not reduced. EAGA are proposing to work more closely with the regional Primary Care Trusts to promote the health benefits of Warm Front grants.
8.
AOB
The HECA website was praised - especially this years conference coverage. HECA officers who had been unable to attend this year’s conference found the downloads of presentations and workshops very useful. 
DM suggested that in view of the proposed changes in item 6 the next HECA meeting should be a workshop to allow time for a full discussion. DM will be sending out an overview of the proposal and asking for comments and suggestions from everyone. This will provide an opportunity to re-launch the HECA forum. DM will be asking what members would like from the forum i.e.  Style and venue of meetings. Should meetings be combined with sub regional partners on a rotating basis?  Do individual members wish to become more involved with the organizing of meetings.
The Energy Saving Trust has chosen the preferred bidder for the East Midlands region but have yet to provide details of how the service will operate.
9.
Date and venue of next meeting to be confirmed.







PAGE  
3

